
 

 

Year 1W History - Summer 1 – Holly Lodge Visitor  
     

To further explore what school was 

like in Victorian times, the children 

in 1W had a visit from Mrs Sawyer 

at Holly Lodge. 

The boys and girls sat 

separately and had lessons in 

the three R’s – reading, 

writing and arithmetic. 

They addressed Mrs Sawyer as “Ma’am” and completed handwriting 

in their copybooks. Ma’am showed us the backboard, finger stocks 

and Dunce’s hat. We all decided we preferred school in 2021!     


